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                           Letter of Recommendation- Arena Painting Contractors 

 

To Whom it May Concern: 

Arena Painting Contractors (APC) provided field painting and fireproofing services for the PRO+ Projects 

at the Chevron El Segundo Refinery in El Segundo, Ca. Their work involved surface preparation to both 

new and existing steel and piping, priming and finish coating. 

As the Construction Manager for Chevron on the PRO+ Projects, WorleyParsons prepared Scopes of 

Work Packages from which APC provided estimates to perform the work as detailed. Their estimates 

were found to be reasonable and complete illustrating a thorough knowledge of the Refinery, scope of 

work and the products they were asked to use. The finished product was of excellent quality and always 

complete and produced on time. 

APC’s work force worked incident free on all the projects they were assigned. They came equipped, 

flagged and taped off areas, were productive and demonstrated good housekeeping practices. 

APC’s job site supervision led by Osvaldo Tamayo, were always courteous and professional in their 

interface with both WorleyParsons and the client-Chevron. I personally, as the Construction Manager for 

WorleyParsons on site, would not hesitate to enlist their capabilities on future projects and thus would 

recommend them to future Clients looking for a quality job at a fair price. 

 

W S Thom 

WorleyParsons Construction Manager 

310-615-2975 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 


